
 

January 12, 2018  Report for the RSU34 School Board  

January 25 & March 1 

Ice Skating at the Alfond 

for AES and VRS students 

3:30-4:30 

January 18  

Education Foundation 

Meeting 6:00 pm  

January 19  

Progress Reports go  out  

February 12 -16 

School Spirit Week  

February 19 -23 

Winter Break  

Literacy & Science Day  

On December 7th, Viola Rand students travelled to Alton Elementary School 

for the whole day.  A Chewonki representative was there for informative ses-

sions about animal adaptations.  In addition, author Roger Stevens also met 

with groups of students.  Mr. Stevens is from Lincoln and has written several 

childrenõs books.  He takes photographs of animals and turns them into stories 

for children.  They are stunning and beautiful pictures that show what animals 

do in their natural environments.  What Do Baby Foxes Do? , Maine Moose on 

the Loose , June the Loon:The Story of a Maine Loon Chick , Babes in the Woods 

and Waters  and A Day at the Fair  (Fryeburg) are some of his titles.  Students 

and staff alike truly love his books and found his presentations fascinating.  The 

Chewonki presentation was captivating for students.  The representative was 

great with groups of children and gave them lots of opportunities to be in-

volved.  He brought an owl, a snake and a turtle.  Students also made a crea-

ture with some type of adaptation, created a habitat, made a bird feeder 

and had a writing session for their centers throughout the day.  We grouped 

pre -k and kindergarten students together and each of the other grade levels 

so students had a chance to meet and work with kids from the other school.  

By joining resources, we are able to bring about great opportunities.   

 

https://www.amazon.com/Maine-Moose-Loose-Roger-Stevens/dp/B01IC6WKOW/ref=sr_1_1?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1516064826&sr=1-1&keywords=Roger+L+Stevens+jr
https://www.amazon.com/Maine-Moose-Loose-Roger-Stevens/dp/B01IC6WKOW/ref=sr_1_1?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1516064826&sr=1-1&keywords=Roger+L+Stevens+jr
https://www.amazon.com/June-Loon-Story-Maine-Chick/dp/057814994X/ref=sr_1_3?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1516064826&sr=1-3&keywords=Roger+L+Stevens+jr
https://www.amazon.com/Babes-Woods-Waters-Roger-Stevens/dp/0692453954/ref=sr_1_7?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1516064826&sr=1-7&keywords=Roger+L+Stevens+jr
https://www.amazon.com/Babes-Woods-Waters-Roger-Stevens/dp/0692453954/ref=sr_1_7?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1516064826&sr=1-7&keywords=Roger+L+Stevens+jr
https://www.amazon.com/Day-Fair-Jr-Roger-Stevens/dp/1495174786/ref=sr_1_12?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1516064826&sr=1-12&keywords=Roger+L+Stevens+jr


December Fun  

*On December 21st, both schools attended the matinee showing of òBeauty and the Beastó at 

the Penobscot Theater.  It was an excellent show which the students really enjoyed.  Prior to our 

trip, the Disney version of the movie was shown after school one day to help students follow the 

story line during the play.  Having seen the animated version of the story also helped with the 

scary scenes of the beast.  Students then knew the beast was really a prince, which made him far 

less fearsome!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Winter concerts were held in early December for each school.  Erin Murphy has taught music this 

year in both schools, so these concerts were her debut!  Students did a nice job and it was fun to 

watch them perform!   

*On the last day before break, students in both schools spent the morning traveling to different 

rooms for fun activities.  They made gifts for moms and dads, heard seasonal stories, made orna-

ments, played a game, frosted a cookie or did a fun craft.  The activities varied between the 

schools, but it was a fun day for students, staff and parent volunteers in both places!  

 

Orono Commons  

On December 20th, the Alton Elementary students visited Orono Commons.  The classes sang the 

songs they had prepared for the winter concert first then separated to go to the tables in the 

room and read to residents.  After they had a chance to read, they made cards with or for the 

older folks at the table.  Students were greeted warmly and did a great job visiting and convers-

ing with people they had not met before.  It was a heart warming visit!  

   


